

## OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL

COUNCIL MEMBERS
GINA GREGORY
PRESIDENT - DISTRICT 7

FREDRICK D. RICHARDSON, JR. VICE PRESIDENT - DISTRICT 1

REV. LEVON C. MANZIE DISTRICI' 2

> C. J. SMALL DISTRICT 3

JOHN C, WILLIAMS

DISTRICT 4
JOEL DAVES

DISTRICT 5

BESS RICH DISTRICT 6

<u>CITY CLERK</u> LISA C. LAMBERT

February 8, 2018

Mobile Tree Commission Mobile, AL

Dear Tree Commissioners:

First allow me the opportunity to "Thank" each of you for your dedication and service to our City. Your volunteerism is greatly appreciated.

The reason I am writing is that my office has received numerous complaints about the conditions of the medians along Grelot Rd. For those of you who may not be familiar with the busy street, thousands of residents travel on the corridor daily and would like for the medians to be in much better shape.

With the above in mind, I set aside \$30,000.00 from District 6 Discretionary Funds last year to help facilitate making improvements to as many of the medians as possible on Grelot Rd. from Cody Rd. to University Blvd. And eventually developing a plan forward to address all the medians with evidently making similar needed improvements to medians along the other major corridors in the District in the future.

I would greatly appreciate an opportunity to discuss this matter as perhaps a *New Business* item on your next agenda, March 20, 2018, if possible. I am hopeful that we may partner together to help make positive improvements to the medians which surely our citizens would greatly welcome.

Please let me know if addressing you to discuss this Beautification Project idea is possible. If I may answer any questions ahead of time please don't hesitate to contact me.

Best Regards,
Bess Lich

Bess Rich

Councilmember

District 6

FEBS 18 11113AM